
 SCCC Board meeting Tuesday July 5th 2022 

Present: Veda, Alice & Loraine. Mary Jo  Bennett (new board member) staying away for safety reasons 

as a family member was exposed to Covid. Linda has an ill grandson.  Did not hear from Coty or Dave.  

Loraine - Secretary 

Moment of Silence; there were only 3 board members present, so no quorum, and a more informal 

approach with a visitor. 

Guests: Hazel Wiggins, previously invited by Veda.   Hazel would like to get more involved in the 

community and comes from a family with strong ties and many years here. Hazel has teenage sons and 

would like to know what SCCC will offer going forward. Alice explained that Phase 3 will have touch 

down space for business people, online businesses, medical appointment private office space for an 

online and private appointment.  We asked her what she thinks is needed for younger people. 

Grants: Alice will meet on Friday to talk with county officials about how to spend the money for Phase 3. 

Architect drawings, plan on biddings, builders etc. County has the money and we may need 3 bids. Will 

take the lowest bid. Alice has multiple questions and will have first meeting Friday July 8th. Build in 2 

years. 

Walking trails: Searching for grants to develop a trail to encompass the entire campus. Stretching 

around the perimeter of SCCC & SCVFD, the Nutrition Center and the Collection site. We would like to 

see a new children’s playground and benches around the trail. The goal being to allow people to have a 

safe place to walk, that is off the road. Exercise, fitness and rehabilitation for those recovering from an 

illness etc.  Alice has asked Loraine to lead this effort.  She can build a team to support. 

Building Maintenance; Roof- Alice and Shawn met Norris Gentry & county people. The roof needs to be 

repaired and ideally the county would pay for it. The Golden leaf Foundation money would not be used 

to repair Ph1 or Ph2. SCCC has raised over $900,000.00 for the building over the years.   Can they help us 

with the roof since they own the building? 

Utility room: No electricity, leaks in roof caused that.  Have electrician repair. 
Sheriff’s office – With FBEMC bringing high speed internet, maybe we can open up this space for public 
use when the building is open?   
Treasury Report:  $38,625.47 in Account at end of May. 
Reserve = $10,000 Phase 3 = $6673.96 Fireworks = $6,354.32   Petty Cash = $100 
Operating $15,497.19 
Events:                           

• Yard sale $3129.00 

• Bluff Mountain Festival $1457.00 

• July 4th dessert table $495.00 
 
School Reunion:  A discussion was held regarding food for upcoming Annual School Reunion on Sunday 

July 10th. There will be a shout out to the people at Forever Fit, asking for dessert donations.  Since no 

one is sponsoring the protein/barbeque – Linda will order from Sam’s and we will reimburse her. 

The Car Show will be Saturday, September 10th. 

 


